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A REVISED SUMMARY OF SENATE BILL 226 AS PASSED BY THE SENATE 4-20-05 

 
The bill would require the director of the Department of Environmental Quality to 
convene an agriculture and rural communities roundtable to discuss how the laws, rules, 
and policies administered by the department affect farmers, food processors, 
agribusinesses, and rural communities.  The roundtable would have to include, at the 
least, seven individuals invited by the department director, including two from an 
association representing farmers, two from an association representing food processors, 
two from an association representing agribusiness, and one from an association 
representing local governments in rural areas.  Before issuing invitations, the director 
would have to first consult with the legislative standing committees with primary 
responsibility for agriculture.  The roundtable would have to convene at least twice per 
year, with the initial meeting occurring within 90 days of the bill's effective date.  (If the 
bill is enacted after September 30, the roundtable would only have to meet once that first 
calendar year.)   
 
The meetings would be open to the public in a place available to the general public, with 
at least one meeting each year to be held in a rural community.  At that meeting, the 
public would have to be provided an opportunity to address the roundtable.  The 
Department of Environmental Quality would be required to post notices of the meetings 
on its website [www.michigan.gov/deq] and other places it deems appropriate, and 
prepare a summary of each meeting and make that summary available on its website and 
to members of the roundtable, the general public, and the appropriate legislative standing 
committees.   

 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 

The bill would not have a significant fiscal impact on the Department of Environmental 
Quality.  Any costs incurred for the meetings held under the legislation would be 
absorbed within the department's existing budget.     
 

 Legislative Analyst: Mark Wolf  
 Fiscal Analyst:  Kirk Lindquist 
 
■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House staff for use by House members in their deliberations, and does 
not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 


